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CASE_4165: Application of SAM
BOREN FOR SPECIAIL PQOI, RULES FOR
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IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No. 4165
being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Crder YNo. R-3795
which order established 160-acre
spacing units and an 80-acre
propertional factor of 4.7%7

for the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian
Pocl, Lea County, New Mexico.

Case No. 4165
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BEFORE: Elvis A. Utz, Exaniner
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estaplished 160~acre spacing;units an 80-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 for the East Bagley~Peﬁnsylvanian Pool, Lea
County, New Mexico, I have been advised the original applicant
s ‘ in this case will not appéar and pfesent‘any testimony as.to

~why the 80 acre, 160-acre spacing units developed on less than
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0-spacing tnit to show cause why the said pool should not
be developed on 40-acre spacing units and why the limiting

gas-o0il ratio should not revert to 2000 to 1. If there are no
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other appearances in the case, I would recommend that the rules

for the pool be abolished.

MR. UTZ: Any appearance in Case 41652

Since there are no appearances, the applicant in this
case does not wish to reappear and show cause why we should
retain 160-acre spacing, we will abandon the order and the

East Bagley Pool will revert to its original spacing which, I

belicve, was 40 acres.
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L ) ’ MR. HATCH: In the matter of 4165 being reopened
% ,

g K pusuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3795, which order B
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I, PETER A, LIMIA, Certified Shorthand Reporter in and

for the County of Bernalillo, State of New: Mexico, do hereby

. certify that the foregoing and attached Transcript of nearing

before tha New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission was reported
by me and that the same is a true and correct record of the

. said proceedings, to-ths-bast of my Knowledge, skill and

ability.
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~ BEFORE THE _
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION’COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico <
July G, 1969

EXAMINER HEARING
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IN THE MATTER OF: - _ | |
Applicationkof,Sem~Boreﬁ”f6f“§pé6iél J  Case Nb. 4165 )
pool rules, ILeg County, New Mexico. é

--——--—-———-—-----——--

BEFORE: Daniel g, Nutter, Examiner.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING




MR. NUTTER: Call Case L4165.
'MR. HATCH: Case 4165, application of

Sam Boren for special pool rules, Lea County, New

Mexico.

(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 3 were

____marked for identification.)

Jason Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing
for the applicant, and I have one witness I'd like
to have sworn.

{(Witness sworn.)

RALPH VINEY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn,

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELTAHIN:

Q Would you state your name, please?
: My name is Ralph Viney, V-I-N-E-Y. I am

domiciled in Midland, Texas.

Q What business are you in, Mr.‘Viney?
A In the consulting business.
Q As a petroleum engineer?
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A Yes, sir.
Q Consulting engineer?
A Consulting engineer,
Q Have you testified before the 0i1
Conservation'Commission and madeAyonr Qualificatipns,

a matter of record?

S TN

AT T Yes » Sir,

MR. KELLAHTN:

Are the Witness!
fications acceptable?

qua;i—

41659
A Yes, sir,
Q What!

swpropoéed in this application?
A Case 1165, Special pool riules rejuesting
a hundreq dnd sixty acre Spacing andg Proration

units with the assignment of eighty-acre allowables
to saig Proposed- spacing unit, »

Q

Now, have you made g study of the East
Bagley-

Pennsylvénian'Pool in connection

with this
applicatien?




m
A Yes, sir.
Q Referring to_whgt‘has veen marked as
the Applicant's Exhibit I consisting of
numbered -- & booklet containing numbered
exhibits, ﬁiil you discuss the information shown
_in_that exhibit? |
A Yes éir;“Mr;ckéiiéﬁ{hﬂ he basic premise -

for the applicatidn is economics and drainage. The

ultimate recovery of a well in the ecast Bagley

field based on available performance of an offsetting -

well indicates such a well could approach a hundred
and eight thouéand barrels of oil. Volumetrically,
using historical data as derived from electric logs
of porousity, connate water saturation, et cctera,
and fluid characteristics as calculated, using gas-
oil ratio and gravity, temperature, pressure
information, indicates*that a well on a‘hund;cd

and sixty acres could recov;f approximately ninety-
six thousand parrels if the recovery efficiency‘is
twenty per cent.

Q Now, what bottom test did you use in making

that -- |

A The parameters are shown in the first




5

- > this information, is this based
;? Primarily on a weiy drilieq Y Sam Boren, tpe
: ??' applicant?
: A

No Sir, the Parameters,

the time circle
dafa used

encompasses information

Obtaineg from
€Xisting wells jp the fielq.

Q How' many are thereo
5 A There are four witp the Sam Boren., mpe
Barbefaastate Number ope ..
Q

Now, sSam Boren did dril] the Barbers, State
"A {]

Well Number One, jig that righte?

A Thie is correct,
Q The Barbera ..

A Yes, sipr

Q ,

Range 34 East,




Q And what was the potential on that .

well?

“ A This well was potentialed June lst for
two hundred twelve barrels of oil and seventy-
five barrels of water, and total gas was 25U MCF,

d the mec-oil ratio caleulated ont +o he ftwelva

5

hundred cubic feet per barrel.
MR. NUTTER: What was the water again?

A Seventy-five barrels, as is shown on the
fourth paragraph on the front page.

Q@  (By Mr. Kellahln) Now, referring to what
has been marked as Exhibit One of Exhibit "A," will
you identlfy that exhibit, please?

_ A Yes sir, this is a land lease map: -Posting
date of this land lease was June 20th, and it shows
in yellow outline the Borensééreage,acquired or

obtained through farmouts.

Q Now --
A Excuse me --
Q -- the applicant is seeking a hundred

sixty acre spacing in this application. Would he

have a hundred sixty acres to dedicate to a well

on each of the units he presently controls?
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A Yes sir, and - ﬁith the exception of
possibly the wesb nalf of Section 6. A% that
point, he controls forty acres out of the -- out
of those of the southwest.

N T Q Other than that, he could_dedicate a

’ hundred sixty acfés to’eacﬁkwell that he would
drill? '

TTTTUUA L yes; six.

S Q Referring to Exhibit Two of Exhibit "A,"

would you identify that exhibit?
A Exhibit Two of Exhibit "A" is & structure

map contoured on top oY the Bough "e," zoned -- in

actuality production £rom the Fast Bagley Field

; . fyom the Bough "B," which is, oh, thirty'to forty
- . feet above the top of the Bough "C," outlines the
structural bosition, and shoﬁs again Mr. Boren's
acreage outlinés.

@ =~ Does the Bough we" zone, in your opinion,
affect the same structure in the Bough "g" zone?

A Yes, sir.
ixpz§ o Q Now, referring to Exhibit Three of

Exhibit "A," would you jdentify that exhibit,

please?
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A Yes sif, the electric lég crossAsectioh
included has Mr. Boren's Barbera State "A" Well
Number One as the center log. The Tennéco
State "W" Number 2 Well in Section 31, 11 South,

34 East is the left offset,’énd the Coastal States
Pan-American Sthte'Number 1 is the right offset
to the Boren projection, or the log brojectidn.

Q Does that --

A Excuse nme,
Q Pardon me, go ahead.
A The producing zone is as sden in yellow,

and the perforations of all wells used in this
cross section are indicated on ‘the plat.

Q Does that indicate that the producing

(formation is continuous %hroughout the area involved

in this application, in your opinion?

A Yes sir, it would appear this way, and

the préssure information available also supports

this contention.

Q Now, do you have some pressure information
available?
A We have pressure information, yes. TIt's

not included in the exhibits. We have the drill




stem test preséuresyon Mr. Bofen‘s well and on
the‘Ténneco well.

Q Would you give the Examinef some‘informatibn
on presSures and any pressure draw~-aown informatioﬁ
you might have?

A~ Yes sir, on the'Boren‘Barbera gtate, on
s drill sbtem test of the Bough npt gnd the pottom
of the test was 9980. Unfortunately;fhe‘opératér
(did not show where he set his packeX on the top,
put he had & £ifty-foot tail pipe on the gsection.
HKe did not -- the téét people aid not show the top
of -~ the top packer,setting.

The initial shut-in pressure, one hour,'
1985; final ghut-in pressure, one hour, 1914;
initial £10W, 38L; final flow, 528, and this floW
period was fbr sixty minutes.‘

The Tenneco gtate "W" Number 2 Well,
drill stem test was 9979 to 10,025. Initial shut-
in pressure, not reliable; jnitial flow pressure,
172 pounds; initial flow, Ilig, one hours; final
shut-in pressure, 2093; two houl, oh81; three

nour, 26963 four hour, 2823.

Mr. Boren did not --excuse me, Mr. Boren
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did not take a buildup beyond the first hour, or
one hour, and if we compare the one hour final
shut-in pressures on the Barbera State Well with
the Tenneco State "W 2, they are for all practical
purposes nearly é&ﬁal. “
Q And -~
MR. NUTTER: Would you repeat that one
hour final shut-in on that Tenneco test?
A 2093,
MR. NUTTER: Thank you.
- MR. KELLAHIN: Do you have the rest?
~MR.'NUTTER: i've got the rest, thank you,
ves.  In other words, you are talking about
approximately a hundred seventy-five pounds difference
between -- what were the dates of those&tests,
Mr. Viney? |
A The date of the one test was -- well, the
-~ it actuaily was two days before they set casing.
I don't have the actual date on the Boren well. It
was in May. Dan, I'1l1l have to supply the actual
date. T did not bring the test ‘with me.
MR. NUTTER: The well was completed -- or
the well was logged the 15th of --
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A Yes, sir.
MR. NUTTER: Of May?
A Yes, sir.

~ MR. NUTTER : Approximately the middle of

‘May?

A Well, I would say that probably about

three days before the logging date.

MR: NUTTER: And how about that Tenneco

weli, when wWas that?
A A1l right, the Tenneco well was tested
4/16/69.
MR. NUTTER: About a month bgfqyeftheﬁ?
A Yes, sir. Using the pressure infofmatiénv
we did use, the pressure jnformation to calcﬁlate

any permeabilities, it would appear that there is

fair to good permeability, using the build-up

pressure information.

It wouid also appear, Mr. Kellahin, that
one well could probably arain effectively & hundred
sixty acres.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Now, do you have any

core data available?

A No sir, there is no core data available.
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Q Well, in your opinion, one well could
probably drain and develop not less than a hundred
sixty acrés, is that‘youf testimony, Mr. Viney?

A Yes, sir. i

 Q You are asking feor a hundrcd sixty acre
spacing, and the applicatioh asks for a hundred
eighty acre allowable ‘to be assigned to. the well,
is that rightf

A  Yes sir, this is correct.

Q  And is that because Of#the'péééﬁﬁial of
these wells?

A Yes sir, these wells drop off -~ the
Coastal States well ran anywhere from thirty to

sévehty days =-- or barrels a day; dépending on the

mechanical efficiénty that they have. Of these

wells,rthe Coastal States -~- I mean the Tenneco
well is about fifty barrels a day and Mr. Boren's
well at the last test, June 3rd, or June 6th, was
seventy-five barrels -- or July 6th, excuse me,
July 6th. | | ,

Q Would the applicant seek a temporary’
spacing order for a period of one year, Mr. Viney?

A Yes, sir.

W




Q And at the end of one year, do you feel
that there would be su}ficient information, to come
back to the Commission in connection with the
spacing and allowable indication in this pool?

! , , A Yes sir, I feel we would have at least

additional information to make that request, yes

sir.
. ’ Q  Was Exhibit "A," consisting of Exhibits
. One, T™wo and Three prepared by you or under your
supervision?
A Yes sir, they were.
MR. KELLAKIN: At this time, I would
like to offer in evidence Applicant's Exhibit "aA."
MR. NUTTER: Applicant's Exhibit "A"
will be admitted in evidence.
(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibit "A" was
offered and admitted

ir evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

Q Mr. Viney, when you-were-menbioning the

e

parameters used to make this volumetric calculation,

is this on an average of the four wells in the pool,
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or are there four or three?

A Actually, four wells, Mr. Nutter. You
will notice there's a well existing in Section 9
approximately two mileé east of Boren's well in
the northwest quarter. Now, this well has been
abandoned and reopened and is still producing.

Q Is. it producing from the Bough "B"
zone?

A Yes sir, it is. Now, allow me to make
one qualifidatiOn. There's éome - somefimes these
wells over there have been classified as Wolf Camp
and'-- but the perforations and the test data
would indicate that it's the Bough "B" zone.

Q How about this dry hole in the northeast
quarter of Section 8, howWever?

A This was very tight, and in effect -- let
me pull something. This well was drilled by
Dean Stoltz, it was tight, there was no section
available in the Bough "B" zone.

Q ‘ Now, when was this Coastal States well
drilled?

A I do not have the exact date of that,

Mr. Nutter. I do not know.
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Q It's an older well,however, isn't it?
" A - Yes sir, and its recovered abpréximately
forﬁy—fiﬁe, forty—eight thousand barrels to
date.
'@  Your datem your log, on yéur crdss'section
is 7/28/65. _ o
A Right.
Q  And its made about forty-five thousand
%arrels? |
A Yes sir, and the well in Section 9 has
produced in excess of nineteén thousand barrels.
Q You don't have any fairly recent pressure
information on that Coastal State well?
A No sir, there has been:none tﬁat*we have
available. They are all old pumps, and I do not
have anything on it.
Q And now, what are the current productivities

of those three wells again? »
A Basically, the Coaséal States will fange
on monthly tésts’éﬁyﬁhere from thirty barrels a
day up to eighty barrels & day. The Tenneco well
runs about fifty to siXty barrels a day. Mr. Boren's

well on production July 6th was seventy-five barrels.

N
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Q@  And that was after a potential on June
the lst of two hundred twelve barrels? : : ‘ '
A Yes, sir, | .
Q What did it do, rapidly decline and level )
off at about seventy-five? ) )
A Yes, sir. _Itmagtua}ly dropped torgbout -
one hundred eight barrels within a couple of weeks, | - | _
less than two weeks.
MR. NUTTER: T see; are there any further
questions of this witness?
You may be excused.
(Witness excused.)
MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further,
Mr. Kellahin?
MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have in that
case. " ‘
MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything else
fhey wish to offer in Case 41657 We'll take the

case under advisement --.oh, excuse me.

MR. HATCH: I have a letter from Tenneco

‘dated July the 3ra addressed to the 01l Conservation

Commission, in reference Case 4165: "Tenneco 0il

Company is an operafor in the Fast Bagley-Pennsylvanian
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field, Lea County New‘Mexico:. We are aware of
the pending hearing covering the subject wells.
We support Mr Boren s request of one hundred
assignment of eighty acre allowable to his well
in this area.

We also have no objection to this
operator!s reduest:for the annulus disposal of o
salt water in his Barbera State "A" Well Number 1.".

This is in reference to Case 4166,
right? .

MR. KELLAHIN: Right.

MR. HATCH: And then a telegram addressed
to the 0il COmmission from Coastal States Gas
Leasing CompanyAin reference to Case 4165 and
Case U166 appearing in the docket for the Examiner
hearing for Wednesday, July the 9th, 1969;

o "Coastal States Gas Producing Company
agrees and concurs with Sam Boren's application and
reqﬁest."

‘MR. KELLAHIN: We have another copy

of that Tenneco letter.

n ! MMTIN .

MR. NUTTER: There were two, but itfs not
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in this other file.
MR. KELLAHIN: We'll give you one.
MR. NUTTER: We've got one in U4165.

e YETTAUTN. A 11 rioht.

o Judioimyiraar ~

MR. NUDTER: If there's nothing fufther
‘in Ccase Number(ulGS, we'll take the case under

advisenent.

1L .- et e e ot e £ AL e et L o e
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 amATR.OF NEW MEXICO )

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO S _

,’I; JERRY MARTINEZ, Notary public in and for the
County of McKinley. Statejdf New Mexico, do hereby B
certify tﬁat the foregoing and attached Transcript
of Hearing pbefore the New Mexico¢Oil'ConServation

CommisSion was reported by me and that the'séme is a

~truv<andwconrgg§wgggprd of the said proceedings, to

the best of my knéﬁiedge; skill and ability.

My commission Eiﬁires:

January 24, 1970.

N

$ 4p hereby vert that the foregsisg.
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DAVID F. CARGO
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. LAND COMMIB‘IONER
STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMUO

. . MEMBER

p. O, BOXK :.cee—-—cANTA FE
h - - STATE G:O\.oola'r
87801 , T AL L. PORTER: 4B
!ECR!TARY - DlREcTOR

July 16, 1969

Mx. Jason Kellahin Re: Case NO. 4165 -
Kellahin & Fox. . - ‘ order No.__ R=3793
) Applicants

Attorneys at Law

post Office Box 1769 ) _

santa Fe, New Mexico DOCKET MaILED
- 6-16-7° |

mm‘

Sam Boren

Dear Sir:
the abdve—referenced commis—

th are two copies of '
vbject case.

tly entered in the 8

very truly yours, /ggz

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretaryvnirector

sion order recen

ALP/ir

copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs OCC X

Artesia COCC

aztec OCC

Other
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| ' NP Ry W ()II;(3()DHSlBFFVAUPI()FI(JC)DdLJIEMBICHN
: s KXY . o e e LAND_COMMISRIOMER - I
| L ﬁ g T -~ "STATE OF NEW MEXICO ALEX J. ARMIJO

; Wt B4

et P. O. BOX 2088 - SANTA FE
. %vﬁﬂf%éﬁ © STATE GEOLOGIST
i s _ 8780t A. L. PORTER, JR.

SGECRETARY - DIRECTOR

July 10, 1970

Mr. Jason Kellahin Re: Case No. 4165
Kellahin & Fox Order No. R-3795-A
Attorneys at Law - Applicant:

Post Office Box 1769

Santa Fe, New Mexico ‘ __aam_amn__meenﬁned)___

bear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A G B,

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Lirector

ALP/ir
Copy of order also sent to:

Hobbs 0OCC X
Artesia OCC
Aztec OCC

Other
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BEFORE THB OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING - :
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION .
LCOMMTESSTON: OF NEW MERXICO FOR
! TER PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING: :
| CASE No. 4165 o .-
Order No. R-~3795-A :

APPLICATION OF SAM BOREN
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,

VEPAr.¥ A STRLY B SN

LEA CTOUNTY, NBW MBRICOC.

4
o 4 a2 barm s 2 4k

Car o

ORDER OF THE COMMIESION
Y ESION3

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 1, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examinsr Elvis A. Ute.

PP
P
s

; NOW, on this__lO0th day of July, 1970, the Commission, a
quorum being prescnt, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises,

EINDSs

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That by Order No. R-3795, dated July 15, 1969, temporary
| Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the East Bagley~
| Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, establishing 160-acre
i spacing units and an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
|allowable purposes for a period of one year.

0o (3) That pursuant to the provisiona of Ordex No. R-~3795,
this case was reopened to allow the operatore in the subject
pool to appear and show cause why the East Bagley~Pennsylvanian !
Pool should not be developed ol less than 160-acre spacing units %
E'laad to show cause why the 80-acre proportional !actor of 4.77 -
,ahould or should not be retained.

| (4) That no operator in the subject pool appeared to show
| cause why the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pocl should not be
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‘15-2- .
' CASE No. 4165
AQOrdir No. R-3795-A

davcloped on less than 160-acre spacing units and to show cause
;why the 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 should or should not
be retained. :

(5) That only two wells are presently producing from the
subjsct pool.

s e 1 4 e pamh

(&) That it is not anticipated that additiconal wells will
be drillad in the subject pool.

(7) That the operatora in the subject pool havae not estab-
lished that one well can efficiently and economically drain and
| develop 160 acres.

{8) That no necessity existes for the continuation of the
Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-3795
{iand that sald rvles should therefore be abolished.

T 18 _ ]
(1) That the Special Rules and Rogulations governing the

East Bagley-Pnnnlylvantan Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promul-
i gated by Order No. R-3795, are hereby aboliished.

: (2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
| entxy of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-~
., 8ary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mnxico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

__STATE OF )M ICO

7" OIL_CONSERVARFON COMMISSION
'\\‘4 f

1

Sa— .

LT
DAVID. F.

A. L. PORTER. Jr., Member & Secretary
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,_B@FORE,TBE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
T —GFTIHE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

’

IN THE mATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

 gHE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4165
Order No. R-3795

APPLICATION OF SAM BOREN
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,
LEA COUNTY, NEW'MEX;CO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause cane on for heafing at 9 a.m. On July 9, 1969,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, pefore Examiner paniel S. Nutter.

- NOW, on this 15th  gay of July, 1969, the Commission, &
quorum being. present, having ¢onsidered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully.advised
in the premises, ¢

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Sam Boren, seeks the promulgation

of special rules and regulations for the East Bagley—Pennsylvanian

pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for l60-acre

spacing and'proratioh units and the assignment of g0-acre allow-
ables. . )

(3) That in order to prevent the economic 1oss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, toO avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of too few wells, and to othérwise’prevent waste and protecﬁ‘
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 160-acre spacing units and the assignment of 80-
acre proportional factor of 4.77 should be promulgated for the
East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool. ‘
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CASE No. 4165 ____ .
Order No. R-~3795% ’ e e &

{4) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locations in order to assure

_orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rights.

. {(5) That the temporary special rules and regulations
should be established for a one-year period in order to allow
the operators in the subject pool to gather reservoir information

_to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically °

drained and developed by one well.

(6) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hearing
in July, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the East Bagley-.
”ennsylvanxan Pool should not be developed on less than l60-acre
spacing units and to show cause why the 80-acre proportlonal

factor of 4.77 as51gned to the subject poo1 shouvld ox should not
be retained.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

. -That temporary Special Rulés and Regulations for the East
Bagley-Pennsylvanlan Pool, Lea Courity, New Mexico, are hereby
promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
EAST BAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1.. Each well completed or recompleted in the East
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation
within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits
of another designated Pennsylvanlan oil pool, shall e spaced,
drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special
Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth. ¢

RULE 2. Each well shall bé located on a standard unit con-
taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
square, which is a quarter section being a legal subdivision of
the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant

an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and

hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard
unit consxstxng of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
shape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision
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of the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting
the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application
by registered or certified mail, and.the application shall state

" that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may

approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offset operators or if no offset’operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the
center of a governmental quarter-quarter section or lot.

RULE 5. The Secretary—Dlrector may grant an eXCeptlon to

_,the requlrements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing wlienan

application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated

by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-

ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the

proposed location shall be notified of the application by

registered or certified wmail, and the applicétion shall state

that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may

approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after

the Secretary—Dlrector has received the application.

RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assigned an 80-acre proporticnal factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on a l60-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able assignad to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
proportion. v

The allowable assigned to a non-standard proratxon

unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to
or completed in the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the

- Pennsylvanian formaticn within one mile thereof are hereby

approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
location shall notify the Hobkbs District Office of the Commission
in writing of the name and location of the well on or befory
August 1, 1969.
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(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.,5, -
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells
in the East Bagley~Pennsy1van1an Pool shall have dedicated thereto
160 acres in accordance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuant
to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3~14.5, existing wells may have ‘
non—standard spacing ox proratlon units established by the Commis-

 sion and dedicated théreto.

Failure to file new Forms C-~102 with the Commlss1on
dedicating 160 acres to a well or to obtain a non- standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days frxom the date of this

~order shall subject the well to cancellatlon of allowable. Until

said Form C~102 has been filed or until a non~standard unit has
been approved, and subject to said 60-day l1m1tat10n, each well
fpresently drilling to or completed in the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian
Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof

shall receive no more than one-fourth of a standard allowable for
the pool.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-
sary.

7

. DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated. . : '

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

DAVID F. CARGO, Chairman
ALEX J. ARMIJO, Member

- A. L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary
S EAL

esr/
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9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMIéSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or
Daniel S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 4354: (Continued from the May 13, 1970, Examiner Hearing)

Appiication of Michael P. Grace and Corinhne Grace for
compulsory pooling, Eddy County, New Mexico. ' Applicants,
in the above~styled cause, seek an order pooling all
L mineral interests from the surface of the ground down to
e ‘and including the Morrow formation underlying the N/2
: of Section 11, Township 23 South, Range 26 East, South
: CarlsbadrField,Eddy County, New Mexico, said acreage to
i ' we dedicated to a well to be drilled in.either the NE/4
{ NW/4 or the NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 11. Also to be con-
x 'sidered will be the costs of drilling said well, a <harge
o e for the risk involved, a provision for the alliccation of
R .actual operating costs, and the establishment of charges
for supervision of said well. : '

CASE 4165: (Reopened):

In the matter of Case No. 4165 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-3795, which order established
160-acre spacing units and an 80-acre proportional facter

of 4.77 for the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County,
New Mexico. All interested parties may appear and show
cause why the said pool should not be developed on less thahn
1l60-acre dpacing units and to show cause why the 80-acre
proportional factor of 4.77 should or should not be retained.

CASE 4173: (Reopened) :

In the matter of Case No. 4173 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R+3811l, which order establishked 80-
acre spacing units-and a limiting gas-o0il ratio of 4000

cubic feet of gas per barrel of oil for the Hobbs-Drinkard
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. All interested parties may
appear and show cause why the said pool should not be developai
on 40~acre spacing units and why the limiting gas-cil rati~
should not revert to 2000.to one.: -
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CASE 4371l: Application of Betty Oil Company-for a waterflood expansion .
and amendment of Order No. R-2966, as amended, Lea County, =
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to expand its Justis-McKee Unit Waterflood Project,
Justis-McKee Pool, by the conversion to water injection of « .
four additional wells in Units B and H of Section 24, Town-
ship 25 South, Range 37 East, and Units D and M of Section 19,
Township 25 South, Range 38 East, Lea County;. New Mexico.

S - Applicant further seeks the amendment of Order No. R-2966,

'.;aff‘ : -~ as amended, to permit- administrative approval for the drill-

' ' ing or conversion of additional injection wells at orthodox

or unorthodox locations without a showing of well response.

l

o . CASE 4372, Application: ¢f Internatic
4 an unorthodox gas :well location, Lea County;. New Mexico.
B Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an
unorthodox gas well location for a well to be drilled 990
feet from the North and West lines of Section 8, Township 26
South, Range 33 East Red Hllls—Wolfcamp Gas Pool Lea County,

New Mexico.

~ral ;’Rrr\navknno Tnm'-rnnﬁ.a-i-arq T .
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CASE 4373: Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling.Corpcration for
, pool redelineation, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant,
i : : in the above-styled cause, seeks the redelineation of certaln
' pool bouridaries to include the ‘deletion :of the following-
described acreage from the East Puexto Chidquito-Mancos 0il
Pool, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. . ‘

TOWNSHIP 26 NORTH, RANGE l EAST
Section 20: W/2 :

Section 29: “All A

Section 32: All ' .
Section 33: . W/2 : : ' N

TOWNSHIP 25 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST
Section 4:  W/2. s
Section 5: A1l
Section 8: All

- Section 9: W/2
Section 17: All
Section 20: Alll
Section 29: W/2 .

and for the extension of the West Puertc Chiquito-Mansos 0il
Pool to include the above-desaribed acreage and the following-
described acreage in said county: - T
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(Cagé 4373 continued)

TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 1 WEST
Sections 1 through 36 - All

L . TOWNSHIP 24 NORTH, RANGE 1 EAST
4 Section 6: All.
Section 7: All
Section 8: W/2
Section 17: W/2
‘Section 18: ALl T
: . : Section 19: All
o : I - Section 20: W/2
SRR Section 30: All

N

: CASE 4374: Application of Benson-Montin-Greer Drilling Corporation
. ‘ ‘ for expansion of a unit area, Rjo Arriba County, New Mexico,
Applicant; in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to
1 expand the Canada Ojitos Unit Area, authorlzod ‘by:Order No.
: R-2544, to include some 20,480 add1t10na1 -acres, more or
‘ ' less, of Federal, State and Tee lands in Township 24 North,
; v Ranges..l Bast and 1 West, Township 25 North, Ranges 1 East
; 4 - and 1 West; and Townshlp 26 North, Range l East, Rio Arriba
. COunty, New Mex1co

CASE 4366: (Readvertised) . »
Application of Mobil 0il Corporatlon for down—ho1e com-
mingling, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle production
from-the Vacuum-Wolfcamp and Vacuum=Upper Pennsylvanian
Pools in the well-bore of its Bridges State Well No. 109,

a triple conpletion, located in Unit N of Section 24, Town-
ship 17 South, Range. 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

CASE 4375: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
exception to Rule 104 C. I, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an exception ‘
Rule 104 C. I of the Commission Rules and Regulations to
permit the completion within 660 feet of another producing
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CASE 4375 - Continued from Page 3 -
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’suant to Ordet“Nb.fR¥3973.v\

5 CASE 4376:

‘well of its Byers "A" Well-No. 1 whichiis being divection-

ally drilled in Unit C of Section 5/ Township 19 south,

~Range 38 East, Hobbs Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, pur-

Application of Pan*American‘Petrgngyngggpggggion‘for an
eXceptibh*to‘OrdérﬁNo; R=3221, as amended, Chaves County,

New Mexico. Applicahtq‘in”the above-styled cause, seeks

~an _exception to’ Order No. R-3221, as amended, which

- gurface pit.”

. CASE.4377:

 CASE 4375

‘ordex proﬁiﬁits?fhe‘dispcéélkof”water,pxgdggeg_in con-

junction with the production of oil on the sur face of the
ground in Lea,‘Eddy,'Chavés:%and Roosevelt counties, New
Mexico. said exception-would be for applicant's Lusk

"A" Lease compfi%ing'the&NE/4 of Section 6, Township 15
South, Range 30-East, pouble” L-Queen Pool, Chaves County,
New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority to dispose of salt
water - produced by wells on said lease inian unlinedi=:

iy oy ot it

eApplicationtdf'champlintPetfoléum“démbaﬁyﬂfor a unit
.agreementfrRoosevéitiCounty,?Néw México:. -Applicant, in
- the éboVe*stylédvcause;”Seeks“a@pfova1=6fﬁéhe state

3227-33Unit-Area chpfiSingﬁ640“écreS?lméﬁe or less, of
Staté“landsiin7Sectibn63213T6wnshipi7 South, Range 33 East,
Chaveroo-San Andres pool, Roéosévelt courty, New Mexico.

Application of Champlin Petroiéumfcompaﬁyﬁforjé?ﬁétérflood

v'eXpanSioﬁ‘andtamendméht6ff6rderﬁN0;“R*3550, Roosevelt

COunty;DNew'MeXiCOg‘/Applidaﬁtffin«tﬁe?éﬁéve—styled'cause,

seeRS“authofiﬁyﬁto%éXpéndiiESiState”32>Wé€érflood project,

: ChaVerbo—SaﬁiAndrésiPOél;-by”the“ﬁoﬁvéréfbﬁ'of water
‘ injectiOﬁféf—onéIadditidnal'wéll‘1odatéd7ih Unit B of

gSection 32 Township® 7 South, Range ‘33 ‘East, Roosevelt
County,; New Mexic¢o. 'Appliéént”furtherﬂéeéks the amendment

of Order No. R-3550 to permit administrative approval for

the drilling‘or.dénVergioﬁfdfzadditioﬁaliihjeCtion,wélls
without a‘éhowingiofiwéﬁlwfésﬁoﬁSe%*f"“Vﬁ:

T
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CASE 4379:

. CASE 4380:

Application of Hal M. Stierwalt for an exception to Order
No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled:Cause, for himself and as agent for
Southern Union Production Company, seeks an exception to -

Order No. R-322), as amended, which order prohibits the

disposal of water produced in conjunction with the production
of o0il on the surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and
R06§evelt Counties, New Mexico. Said exception would be for
eight of Stierwalt's wells and four of Southern Union
Production Company's wells located in Sections 1 and 2 of
Township 16 Sbuth, Range 30 East, West Hehshaw-Grayburg

-Pool,-Eddy. County, New Mexico. Applicant seeks authority

to dispose of salt water produced by said wells in unlined-
surface pits located in the vicinity of said wells.

Application of Shenandoah 0il Corpcration for a waterflood
project, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-~
styled cause, seeks authority to jinstitute a waterflood
project in the Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, by the
injection of water into the Yates amd Queen formations
through. ita Shugart "B" Well No. 1 located in the SW/4 SE/4
of Section 33, Township 18 Scuth, Range 31 East.
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
o OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING

CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

" CASE No. 4165
Ordexr No. R-3795

APPLICATION OF S8AM BOBEN
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES,
LBA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

19) OF T OMMISSION
B COMMISSION 1

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on July 9, 1969,
at Santa Pe, New lMexico, before Bxaminer Daniel §. Nutter.

' NOW, on this_ 1%th  agay of July, 1969, the Commission, a
quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Bxaminer, and being fully advised:-
in the premises, :

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cauase and the subject
matter thereof,

(2) That the applicant, Sam Boren, seeksa the promulgation
of special rules and regulations for the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including a provision for l160-acre
spacing and proration units and the assignment of 80-acre allow-
ables.

(3) That in order to prevent the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising from the drilling of an excessive number of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the driiiing
of too few wells, and to othurwise pravent waste and protect
correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
providing for 160-acre spacing units and the assignment of 80- -

acre proportional)l factor of 4.77 should be promulgated for the

- Bast Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool.
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{(4) That the teuwporary special rules and regulations
should provide for limited well locatiocns in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and protect correlative rightsa.

(5) That the temporary special rxules and reguiations
should be established for a one-~year period in order to allow
the operatore in the subject pool to gathér reservoir information
to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically
drained and developed by one well.

{(6) That this case should be reopened at an gexaminer hearing
in July, 1970, at which time the operators in the subject pool
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the East Bagley-
Pennsylvanlian Peocl should not be developed on less than l60-acre
spacing units and to show cause why the 80-acre proportional
factor of 4.77 assigned to the subject pool should or should not
be retained. -

IT I REFORE ORDERED :

That temporary Special Rules and Ragulations for fhe Bast
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, are hereby
promulgated as follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE '

EAST BAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the East
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation
within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or within the limits
of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool, shall be spaced,

| drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special
: Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-

;i taining 1690 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
. square, which is a quartex saection being a legal subdilvision of
- the United States Public Land Surveys.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant

i an exception to the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and
;ihearing when an application has been fiied for a non-standard

i unit consieting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size orv"
‘§shape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision

I
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i by registered or certified mail, and the application shall state

il ously drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the

- proportion.

CASE No. 4165

| of the United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsettind

the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the applicatior
{
that such notice has been furnishad. The S8ecretary-Director may |
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
offget operators or if no offset operator has enterxred an objec-
tion to the formation of the non~standard unit within 30 days
after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. Each well shall be located within 150 feet of the f
center of a governmental quarter-quarter scction or lot. '

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to
the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for an unorthodox location necessitated
by topographical conditions or the recompletion of a well previ-

proposed location shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the application upon receipt of written waivers from all
aperators offgsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox lcocation has been entered within 20 days after
the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 6., A standard proration unit (158 through 162 acres)
shall be assignod an 80~-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes, and in the event there is more than one well
on a l60-acre proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able asgigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any

" The allowable assigned‘to a non-standard proration
unit ehall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the
acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to |
or completed in the East Bagley~Pennsylvanian Pool or in the
Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby
approved; that the operator of any well having an unorthodox
locatioen shall notify the Hobbs Dimtrict Office of the Commission !
in wriEfng of the name and location of the well on or before i
August 1, 1969. ' '
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(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,

NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, existing wells -|

in the Bast Bagley-Pennaylvanian Pool shall have dedicated thereto
160 acres in accoxdance with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuant
to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have
non~standard spacing or proration units established by the Commisg-
sion and dedicated thereto.

Failure to file new Forms C-102 with the Commission-
dedicating 160 acres to a well or to obtain a non-standard unit
approved by the Commission within 60 days from the date of this
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until
said Form C~102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has
bean approved, and subject to said 60~day limitation, each well
presently drilling to or completed in the East Bagley-Pennsylvaniai
Pool or in the Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof
shall recaive no more than one~fourth of a standard allowable for

the pool.

[ 24

N

{3) That juriadiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

gary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

STATE OF, NEW MEXICO

»Gﬁi\CONSE (ﬁ@ﬂqq COMMISSION
3 yuf

/‘ o " e

DAVI  F. cmzco, Chaitman,
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T
The follOW1ng cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
Elvis A. Utz, Alternate Examlner-

CASE’A}GO: Application of Roger C. Hanks for pool redelipeation,
7 Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant,-in the above-
B styled cause, seeks the- redelineation of certain pool
o ‘ -~ ~boundaries te include the deletion of the NE/4 of Section
29 from the South Prairie-Cisco Pool and ‘the extension 6f
o : the Middle Allison-Pennsylvanian Pool to include all of
4 Section 29, the SE/4 of Section 30, and the N/2 of Section
: 32, all in Tewnship 8 South, Range 36 East, Roosevelt
; County, New Mexico.

CASE 4161: Application of Roger C. Hanks for special pool rules,

' °  Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the promhlgation of special pool rules for
the North Mescalero-clsco Pool, Lea County, New Mexico,
including a prov131on for 160-acre spacing and prorat&on
units and the ass1gnment of 80-acre allowables.

CASE 3786: (Reopened)

1 In the matter of Case No. 3786 being réeopened pursuant to .
’ the provisions of Order No. R-3437, which order established
special rules and regulations for the North Paduca-Delaware
Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, including provisions for the
classification of and spacing for oil and gas wells and a
special gas-liquid ratio Iimitation. All interested parties
nay appear and show cause why the special rules and regula-
tions should not be discontinued.

CASE 4162: Application of Western States Producing Company for a dual
completion and salt water disposal, Roosevelt County, New
Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
authority to dually complete its State 3C Well No. 2 located
in Unit*M Of Section 30, Township 7 South, Range 33 East,
Roosevelt County, New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit

~ the production of oil from the Chaveroo-San Andres Pool and
the disposal of produced salt water through 8 5/8 X 4 1/2 inch
casing-casing annulus into the Yates, Seven Rivers, and Queen
formations in the open-hole interval from approx1mabely 1825
feet to 3785 feet.
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CASE 4163: Application of Pan Bmerican Petroieum Corporation for a
non-standard gas proration unit, Lea County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styied cause, sesks approval of
a l8l-acre non-standard gas proration unit for its. Pike
Federal Well No. 1 located in Unit A of Section 6, Town-
ship 22 South, Range 38 East, Tuub Gas Pool, Lea County,
Néw Mexico, said unit to comprises the N/Z2 N/2 of said
Section 6.

_CASE 4164: _Application of Mobil 0il Corperation for an unorthodox
location, Lea County, New Mexico. -Applicant, in the -
above-styled cause, seeks authority o drill its Fristoe
Well No. 8 at an unorxthcdox location 2470 feet from the
North line and 430 feet from Lhe Bast line of Section 3,
Township 25 South, Range 37 East . L2anglie Mattix Pool,
Lea County, New Mexico,

CASE 4165: - Application of Sam Boren for special pool rules, Lea
County, New Mexico., Applicant, i the above~siyied cause,
seeks the promulgation of special pool rules for the East .
Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea”céunty, New Mexico, in-
cluding a provision for 160-acre spacing and proration
units and the assignment of 80-acre allowables.

CASE 4166: Application of Sam Boren for a dual completion and salt
water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~styled cause, seeks authority to dually complete
his Barbera State "A" Well No. 1l located in Unit P of
Section 6, Township 12 South, Range 34 East, Lea County,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to permit the production
of 0il from the East Bagley-Pennsiyvlanian Pool and the
disposal of produced salt water through the 1nLermPﬁléte
casing-production casing annvlus into the San Andres and
Glorieta formations in the open-hole interval from
approximately 4060 feet to 6562 feet.

CASE 4167: Application of Charles B. Read for a dual completion and
salt water disposal, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks authority tec dually complete
his Hobbs "Y~ Well No. 1 located in Unit J of Section 29,
Township 12 SoUth. Range_ 34 Esst, Lea County, New Mexico,
in such a manner as to permit the production of oil from the
East Hightower-Pennsyivanian Pocl and the disposal of produced
salt water through the intermediste casing-production casing
annulus into the San Andies, Glorieta, Yeso, and Abo forma-
tions in the open-hole interval from approximately 4195 feet
to 7720 feet.
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_CASE 4168:

- CASE :4169:

CASE 4170:

Docket No. 19-69

Application of Charles B. Read for salt water disposal,
Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks auEhority to dispose of produced salt water
into the Seven Rivers Reef formation in the open-hole
interval between 3783 feet and 3797 feet in his Sinclair
State Well No. 1 located 2310 feet from the South and
West lines of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 33 East,
Lynch Pool, Lea County, New Mexico. ‘

Application of Mask, Jennings, Keohane and Westall for an
exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, Eddy County, r
New Mexico., Applicants; in the above—styled cause, seek

an exception to Order No. R-3221, as amended, which order -
prohibits the disposal of water produced in conjunction with
the production of o0il on the surface of the ground in Lea,
Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico, after
January- 1, 1969. Said exception would be for applicants'
wells in the E/2 NW/4 and thé NE/4 of Section 2, Township
19 South, Range 31 East, Shugart Pool, Eddy County, New
MexiCo. Applicants seek authority to dispose of salt water
produced by said wells in an unlined surface pit located

in Unit C of said Section 2.

Application of H. C. Hood for pool redelineation, Lea County,
New Mexico, Applicant, in the akbove-styled cause, seeks the
redelineation of the ‘High Plains-Pennsylvanian Pool by the
deletion of the SW/4 of Section 14 and the SE/4 of Section 15,
Township 14 South, Range 34 East, Lea County, New Mexico.
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July 3,71969

_‘,Wg

LT T ‘New Mexico 0i1 Conservation Commission -
RN PRy P. 0. Box 2088 ,
Ry Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Request for Special Pool Rules
and Arnular Salt Water Disposal
East Bagley (Penn) Field
Lea County, New Mexico

Gentleren:

Tenneco 0i1 Company, as an operator in the East Bagley (Penn) Field,
Lea County, New Mexico is aware of:the pending hearing covering the : i
subject wells., We s rt Mr. Boren's requ 16 i ( ]
proration units and the:-assignment of 80 acre allowables to wells in this %
area. We also have no objectioh to this_operator's reguest for-ihe arnular |
disposal of sa is Barbera State "A" Well No. 1. ~ - ) ‘

Yours very truly,

IL ¢ PANY

/. MCDbnald
istrict Production Superintendent

JFC:gs
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NEW MEXICO OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION
- - c‘(A\M!NEA\ HEAR o o o
Wednesday, July 9, 1969

CASE L4165

Application of Sam Boren 0il Company for Special Pool Rules,
East Bagley - Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico

Barbera State "A" Well No. |
Location being designated as Unit P, 660 feet from the

south tine and 660 feet from the east line, Section 6,
Township 12 South, Range 34 East, N.M,P.M,

PRORATION UNIT REQUEST

Sam Boren's request for 160-~acre spacing and proration units and the
assignment of 80-acre allowables for the captioned field is made with
projected economics being the major consideration.

The drilling of Bough "B'" wells in the East Bagley -~ Pennsylvanian
Field appears, at best, a return on investment only type economic o
venture coupled with a lower than desired rate of return. e

The ultimate recoverable reserves of Bough "B" wells in the subject
field based on available performance data indicate recoveries could
approach 108,000 barrels of oil-per well. The estimated ultimate

" recovery using volumetric calculation methods is ‘96,000 barrels per

weil. The parameters used in the volumetric calculatlons assume
160-acre drainage area per we]l, a net average thicknass

8 feet, an average porosj 1 nt, a connate water saturation
————— .
of 30 percent, 1.23 barrels per bayrrel formation volume factor and a

20 percent recovery efficiency.

‘The Barbera State Well was poteéntialed June 1, 1969 and on a 2k-hour

pumping test, recovered 212 barrels of oil, 75 barrels of water and
254 MCF of gas. On July 6, 1969, product:on was 75 barrels of oil and
50 barrels of water dur:ng a 2L-hour period.

Mry Boren respectfully requests the Commission to consider thus appll-
cation and establish 160-acre spacung proration units with 80-acre
allowable assignment to wells in the East Bagley - Pennsylvanian Field.

A list of exhibits presented follows:

Exhibit 1 - Land Lease Map of the East Bagley Field.

Exhibit 2 - Structure Map on Top of the Bough ''C" zone in
the East Bagley Area.

Exhibit 3 - Electrical Log Cross Section showing Sam Boren 0il
Company's Barbera State "A'" Well No. 1 in relation
‘to Coastal States Gas Producing Company's Pan
American State No. 1, Section 5, T-12-S, R-34-E
and Tenneco 0il Company's State 'W' No. 2, Section
31, T-11-S, R-34-E,
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Consultant to the Oil and Gas Industry HQ’S 682—5346"

o
= =]
: <7 Jihe 16, 1969
X
e et e e e e L - ) geﬁ

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission : % WJ/
Post Office Box 2088 : A

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Gentlemen:

Request for Special Pool Rules for the East Bagley (Ponn) Field,
qQuUE e s o AU AP0

Tea County, New MGXICO, and-Annular-Saltowater Dlsposal for
) Barbera State "AY Well Ng. |

‘Sém’ad‘f”énfespe"tfu‘."y ‘bqu"gtara,hoarlnﬂ hofnrp 1hf’ (‘nmm:ssn)n to. Conslder the pro-
mulgation of special ruies for the captioned field and—-permission=fo-dispese=af sat
watermjn_thewSanmAndreS%zone»{hrougha{hemannuiarﬂcaSﬂng—spaceﬂlnuthe~capt|oned«we4+“

//In the request for special pool rules, Mr. Boren is asking for the provision of 160-

acre spacing and proration units together witk the assngnment of 80-acie allowables
to the proposed units.

Mr. Boren intends to inject water down the annular space between the 43'' and 8-5/8"
casing and dispose of such water between the base of the 8-5/8'" casing in‘the annular
space between the 7-7/8" hole and the 43' casing in the San Andres zone between the
base of the 8-5/8" casing at 4,060’ and the top of the cement at 6,562'.

The lease and well in questiorn is the Sam Boren 0il Company Barbera State "'A' Lease
Well No. 1, State Lease No. K 367, Bagley (Penn) Field, Lea County, New Mexico. The

vell is located 660' FSL and 660% FEL of Section 6, Township 12 South, Range 34 East,
N.M.P.M,

Mr. Boren respectfully requests. of the 0il Conservation Commission, a hearing of this
application at the first open available date.

ruly yours,

171( l/ufao

iney

RHV: mm

¢c: wir. J.o . Ramey : Mr.-J. D. Rankin
Box 1580 Sam Boren Oil Company
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240 46520 West Highway 80

Midiand, Texas 79701
Mr, F. J. McDonald

Teaneco 0il Company Mr. Sam Boren w

A
>

Wilco Building 225 Park Cilies Bank Building ~YEY a9
, | ey

Midland, Texas 79701 Dallas, Texas 75205 v

‘xﬁﬁ
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. NO, OF COPILS RECEIVED Form C-105
~ .DISTRIBUT ION ' Rekiged 1-1-600 :
| . T S ANTA PE - o Sa. Inchate Ty@t Lease I
i an _’:h S R e NEW.MEXICO OIL CONSERYATION COMMISSION & !e)CE] P D
BEAARI TG = oy Q ea
| FILE o - WELL COMPLETION OR RECOMPI ETioN REPCRT-AND LOG)
. U.5.G.S. s, State O11 6.@5 Leass - . ——
‘LAND OFFICE ’ >
OPERATOR : [
;- [Te TvPE oF WELL ; 70Unit Agfeement Name -~ -
on s GAS ’ T .
R — s weK WELLE] DRYD OTHER : S
: b. TYPE OF COMPLETION ) 8. Farm or Leose Name
NEW | WORK PLUG DIFf, ~ PPN
weL ... ovER E:l o:zvan BACK D n:sva.E] OTHER Soven~-forhora-State 5
3 2, Name o[ppgr})lorb g, Well No.
. . Address of Operalor . E 10. Field and Pool, or Witdcat -
. | Box 953 Midland Towas 79701 : o ilay (2enn) b
. ~ .| 4. Locatlon of Well ) \ \ o
- RIS L L1 ‘F"";j,_:P__* LOCATED __‘:',‘J_"i___ reer From Tre 30U ER uus anp _ MU 6"1 : r::1 FROK \ }
e BOSE cmporsee. S v 328 aee I yuru \\ NN \\\\\\\ Lem oo - \\“mm{-
15, Date Spudded . 16. Date T.D. Reached | 7. Date Compl. {Ready to Prod.) 18. Elevations (DF, RKB, RT. R, etc. )| 19. Elev. Cashinghead
S=16-59 - | 5-25-G8 Cf-1.5% BIBE i ,
- 20, Total Depth A 21, Plug Back T.D. 22, 1f Multlple Compl., How 23. Intervals | Rotary Tools ¢ Cable Tools
£ " L Many Drilled By e ‘
H 12,183 - 12,8685 —_— 310 ] . .
; 24. Producing Interval(s}, of this completton — Top, Botlam, Name 25, Was Directi{ongl Survey
: Made
M ZDT0-T85 (Jrann) - ) ; Yeu
26, Type Eloctric and Other Logs Bun 27. Was Well Cored
Gaana Ray Heubran R
8, T _CASING RECORD {Report all striags set in well) .
i ;
3 CASING SI2E ] WEIGHT LB./FT. DEPTH SET HOLE SIZE CEMENTING RECORD . AMOUNT PULLED
i 11-3/4 T 1742 108 0
§~5/8 0175 o
8-5/8 32 350 2..77% 3]
i §~372 1.4 1GiHY P rAl 833 a9
‘ 29, LINER RECORD - ’ 30. TUBING RECORD
. SIZE TOP - BOTTOM SACKS CEMENT SCREEN SIZE OEPTH SET PACI‘SﬁR SET
3 sin 9942
31, Perloration Record fInterval, size and number)} 32, ACID; SHOT, FRACTURE, CEMENT SQUEEZE, ETC.
5 DEPTH INTERVAL AMOUNT AND KIND MATERIAL USED |
; LT e g PRI RN AL }
; |
. FEY PRODUCTION
5 Date First Produc''on Production Method (Flowing, gas lift, pumping — Size and type punp) Well Status (Prod. or Shutein}
! 6158 a g Proining
Date of Test Hours Tested Choke Size Ptod'n, For Ol — Bbl, Gas — MCF Water — Bbl. Gos —Oft Ratlo N
Test Pertod H o :
, 6.V 5D 2t . - > a3z b wes 2 124G 2
’ : Flow Tubing Press. Cosling Pressure lColcu‘!aled 24~ Ofl — Bbl. Gas — MCF Water — Bbl. : Qll Gravity — API {Corr.) .
: {our ftate,
| 1, o | itole | e
i ad. Dlspositlon of Gus (Sold usrd {ur fuel, vented, etc.} RRTN wn;.-:;e;e.l By
2 g ot
3old gl XY 5

3$, List of Attachments

Tnclinaiion o srwny »n-
36, I hereby certify that the m[ormatwn shown on both sldes of this form is true and complete to the best o[rm knouledge and belief.

SIGNED TITLE

Senl OATE o 5 -G
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... This fom Is to be filed with the appropriate District Oflice of the Commission not later thun 20 days af cr the con@ieuon of any newly-ddlled or

S deepened well. 1t shall be accompaiied by one copy of all electrical and radio-activity Jogs nin on the welt-tnd a suithary of all' speclal tests wn-l,

E ' ducted, fncluding drill stem tests. Alt depths rcpcxled shall be measured dq)lhs« In the case of directionally-drilled wglls, true vertical depths shalt oo S
L latea . )m reported. - For-meltiz 1 ictions, Nems 30 :thiroughi~ 34 shall bereporied ior each zone, ‘Fhe lofm Is to bgdfed In quintuplicate except on

! state lm\d where six coplos are raquited. Sec Rute 1105, ng P

B B o

INDICATE FORMATION TOPS IN CONFORMANCE WITH GEOGRAPHICAL SECTION OF Sfl‘kTE ) ' .

Ly e - e S, 4 aeg

’ Ruatler‘ ’ Southeastern New Mexico Northwestem New Mexico S
1 1Qa i .
- \_TMy 1922 T. Canyon /0 Sod T. Ojo Alamo T. Penn. B’
i T, Balt - T. Strawn’ LO_ 73> T Kirland-Fruitland T. Penn. *'C”»
L P L
R : B DLt s P T T. Atoks T. Pictured Clifis T. Penn. “D"
! T. Yates 2745 T. Miss T. Cliff Housc T. Leadville
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1 : : :
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o .
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15¢0 imz2e
| Raager;leke 1074C FORMATION RECORD (Attach additional sheets if necessory) :
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|
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/thagf/ THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:
[\

DRAFT
GMH/esr

: BEFORE THE OIL CQNSERVATIQN COMMISSION
/?D . . OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION e
-~ _COMMISSTON OF NEW MEXICO FOR -~ RECORDS CENTER

CASE No. 4165

Order No. R-%i’ oo
/T N

AV E N
v - \~.

APPLICATION OF SAM BORE
FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, ) ) v
LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. : R ff' a |

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. or _ July 9 , 196 9,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Exawminer Daniel 8. Nutter - .,

NOW, on this - _day of __July . 1962 , the Commission, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony, the record,
and the recommendations of the Examiner, and being fully advised
in the premises, ‘

FINDS:
(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Sam Boren, seeks the promélgation
éf séeéial‘rules and regulatibns for the East Bagley~Pennsylvanian
Pool, Lea COuﬁty, Ne§ Mexico, including a provision for .160-acre
spacing égd prqfation units apd the assignment of 80-acre allow-
ables. |
- (3)° That in order to prévént the economic loss caused by
the drilling of unnecessarywells, to avoid the augmentation of
risk arising'from thexdtilling of an excessive‘ngmber of wells,
to prevent reduced recovery which might result from the drilling
of tookfew wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect

correlative rights, temporary special rules and regulations
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providing for 160-acre.spacing units and the assignment of 80- \
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acre “"‘p'roportional factox of q. 77 should'be promulgat’ed for i\
the East Bagley—Pennsylvanian*Pool., . A‘MV
(4) T%atméﬁejiem§6fafy'spécia‘ rules and regulations \
should provide fdr 1imited well jocations in order to assure
orderly development of the pool and,protect correlative rlghts.
(5) That the temporary special rules and regulationsA
should be established for 2a one-year period in order to allovw

the operators in the subject pool toO gather reservoir information

to establish the area that can be efficiently and economically

dralned and developed by one well.

(6) That this case should”be reopened at an examiner hearing

in .., 1970, at which time the operators in the subject

v e

pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the East

Bagley—Pennsylvanian pool should not be developed on less than \

\lGO-acre spacing units and to show cause why the 80-acre propor- \

tional factor of il ZZ ass1gned to the subject pool should

or should not be retained.

T IS THEREFORE ORDERED'

That temporary special Rules and Regulations for the East

Bagley—Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea county, New Mexico, are hereby

promuldated as follows: : ‘ ) \

\ SPECIAL RULES AND RESULATIONS
FOR THE
ST PAGLEY-PENNSYLVANIAN POOL

EA

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the East

Bagley-?ennsYlvanian pool or in the

\ vanian formation within one mile thereof, and not nearer to or
\within the limits of another designated Pennsylvanian oil pool,

shall pe spaced, drilled, operated, and produced in accordance \

|

{ - ~ ,

|iwith the Special Rules and Regulations hereinafter get forth.
|

\




-taining 160 acres, more or less, substantially in the form of a
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RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit con-

sguare, which is a quarter section bheing
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the Unlted States Publlc Land Survevs.”

RULE 3. The Secretary-Director of the Commission may grant
an exqeption to the requirements of kule 2 without notice and
hearing when an application has been filed for a non-standard
unit consisting of less than 160 acres or the unorthodox size or
shape of the tract is due to a variation in the legal subdivision

of the 'United States Public Land Surveys. All operators offsetting

the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the application

by regigtered or certified mail, and the'appiication shall state
that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-Director may
approve the applicaéion upon r%ceipt‘of written waivers from all
offset operators or if no offset operator has entered an objec-
tion to the formation of the non-standard unit within 30 days

after the Secretary-Director has received the application.

RULE 4. MMMAMM

RULE 5. The Secretary-Director may grant an excepition to

the requirements of Rule 4 without notice and hearing when an
application has been filed for arn unorthodox location necessifated
by topographicai conditions or the recompletion of a well pievi—\
0u91Y‘drilled to another horizon. All operators offsetting the
proposed lccation‘shall be notified of the application by
registered or certified mail, and the application-shall state

that such notice has been furnished. ‘The Secretarv-Director mavy
approve the application upon‘receipt of written waivers from all
operators offsetting the proposed location or if no objection to
the unorthodox location has been entered within 20 days after

the Secretary-Director has received the application.
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“shall be assigned an 80-acre proportiohal factor of '/'47 for

R e

allowable purposes, and inh iiie &vint thera is more than one well |

|Pennsylvanian formation within one mile thereof are hereby

-4~
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RULE 6. A standard proration unit (158 through 162 aczes)

on a I60faérg proration unit, the operator may produce the allow-
able assigned to the un;t from the wells on the unit in any
proportion.

The allowable assigned to a nqﬁ;standard prbraﬁion
unit shall bear the same ratio to a standard allowable as the

acreage in such non-standard unit bears to 160 acres.

IT IS FURTHER ORDERED:

(1) That the locations of all wells presently drilling to

or completed in the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool or in the

approved:; that the operator of ahy well having‘én unorthbdox
location shall'notiéy the Hobbs District Office of the Commission
in writinéxof the name and location of the well on or before
@a&.g { . 1969.
(2) That, pursuant to Paragraph A. of Section 65-3-14.5,
NMSA 1953, contained in Chapter 271, Laws of 1969, gxisting wellg

in the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool shall have dedicated thereto

160 acres in accordange with the foregoing pool rules; or, pursuani
to Paragraph C. of said Section 65-3-14.5, existing wells may have
non~-standard spacing or proration units established gy the Commis-
sion and dedicated thereto,

Failure to file new Forms C-~102 wi;h the Commission

dedicating 160 acre

o

£to a well or to obtain a noii-standard unit
approved byvthe Commission within 60 days from the date of this
order shall subject the well to cancellation of allowable. Until

gaid Form C-~102 has been filed or until a non-standard unit has

been épproved, and subject to said 60-day limitation, each well

o

9
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présently drilling to or completed in the East Bagley-Pennsylvaniah

Pool or in theE%nnsylvanlanformation within one mile thewssS gk

receive no more than one-fourth of a standard allowable for the

PR e et o — e
s 1 e (RS

pool.
(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for ‘the

entxy of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and vear hereinabove
designated.
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CASE _No.—4165

Order No, R-3795-A
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APPLICATION oFf.-§ EN : e 1§?€f:é*?
; | FOR SPECIAL POOL RULES, - , N & D
* i LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO. / , - e
® S ] B :
. ' ORDER_OF THE COMMISSION
! ] BY THE COMMISSION:
? This cause came on for hearing at 9 a,m. on July 1 . 1970,
¥ at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A. Utz : .
; ; ‘ 4 NOW, on this__ __day of July , 1970, the Cbmmission, a
¥ e gquorum being present hav1ng considered the testimony, the record,
' and the recommendations. of the Examlner, and being fully adv1sed
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as reguired by
o~ law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

o TN AR

{2) 'That by Order No. R-3795, dated July 15, 1969, temporary
Special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for the East Bagley-
Pennsylvanian Pool, "Lea County, New México, establishing 160-acre
spacing units and an 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 for
allowable purposes for a peiriod of one year.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-3795,

this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject

pool to appear and show cause why the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian
Pool should not be developed on less than 160-acre spacing units
and to show cause why the 80-acre proportionai factor,of,4.77

should or should not be retained.
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(4) That no operator in the subject pool appeared to show

‘cause why the East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool should not' be

ad An _Tace il
AR ) “~’aa e e A S N

why the 80-acre proportional factor of 4.77 should or should not

be retained.

o

: | . | L , §
(5) That only ane-wellshs presently producing from the
subject pool.

o

(6) That it is not anticipated that additional wells will

be drilled in the subject pool.

(7) That the operators in the subject pool have not estab-

dévelop 160 acres.

(8) That no necessity exists for the continuation of the
Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by Order No. R-3795

and that said rules should therefore be abolished.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

s

(1) That the Special Rules and Regulatibns governing the

East Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, promul-

{lgated by Order No. R-3795, are hereby abolished.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces-

sary.

" DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove

designated.

cre-gpacing unite and to show cause. |
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